SKIFFS LANE ROAD ASSOCIATION
P.O. BOX 955

WEST TISBURY MA 02575

______________________________________________________________________________________
ANNUAL MEETING SKIFFSLANE ROAD ASSOCIATION

PUBLIC SAFETY BUILDNG, WEST TISBURY, MASS

MINUTES OF AUGUST 14, 2010
Present: Kathy & Tony Cordray, Cindy & Ken Bloomquist, Georgie White, John Anderson,  Wayne Sylvia, Joe Gervias, Mike McCormack, Betsy Joakim, Toni Hill, Larry Cohan. Bernadette Ottiano, Leslie Fairbain,  Jim Sylvia, Ted Jochsberger, Deboroah Wells, Karen Elgart, Steven Fox, Georgeann Fox Gillespie, Jane Shigley and Michelle LeBlanc
The Clerk (Larry Cohan) declared a quorum (over 10 represented) and called the meeting to order.

Moved & seconded to waive the reading of the minutes of August 2008 and to approve them.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Surveyors Report by John Anderson
The cracks in the road need to be sealed again.  Tim Clark will be hired to continue this project.  Pine tree beetles are still an issue and EJ Sylvia will be removing any dead pine trees as result of the beetle infestation.  Trenches on side of the road are appearing from people driving off the pavement, please make an effort to stay on the pavement and ask all guest and tenants to do the same.  We will be maintaining  and cutting the trees 3 feet along the side of the road.   Please report any poison ivy sightings along the road to John so he can attempt to eliminate it.

It was asked if the bushes at Old County Road could be trimmed.  This is town property and the town is in the process of trimming Old County Road.  

Old concrete pad has been removed and may need a low planting of some type to avoid a sand pit. 

EJ Sylvia will be able to continue to do our road work and plowing with no increase in rates.

It was decided to paint the white strips on the speed bumps.  
John has agreed to stay on as surveyor for 1 more year. 
There appears to be less trash along the road.  Thank you for all your efforts in keeping the road clear of litter.  
Title Situation

Marcia Cini was present at the meeting and summarized where we are in the Land Court process.  Our petition is currently on the desk at Land Court and it is just a matter of time before it is approved.  She does not foresee any issues.  Once the Land Court approves our petition we can than revise the Trust to include the Catboat Lane properties and revise our By-Laws.  

Land & Road Use Committee by Ken Bloomquist

Tony Cordray has been monitoring the parking at the field.  When he notices cars parked on both sides of the road, he asked the players to move their cars and they have been very cooperative.  A sign is being made to state ball park rules and will be posted by the field.   Please contact Tony Cordray is you have any problems.  774-563-8387 or 508-693-3246

Our speed limit signs are disappearing and we will need to post three more.  We are down to one speed limit sign.  

Everyone needs to use our website to sign up for and schedule use of the ball field, which will include a contact number if any problems arise.   It is important we know who is scheduling the games and know who to contact.  This will also keep track of legitimate users and help notify us if there is someone outside of Skiffs Lane using the field.  If you do not use the website then contact Ken Bloomquist or Larry Cohan or Tony Cordray with your name and date you will be using the ball field.

Officers

There was no new interest expressed in taking an officer or committee position so it was motioned & seconded to approve all current officers

Finances

There was discussion about the amount of dues assessed based on future maintenance cost verses using the current balance in the checking account.  The checking account balance is $28000.00.  This was accrued when the association wanted to create enough funds to handle any type of emergency situation.  We are not longer adding to this amount and will base the annual dues on the past expenses paid for the previous year. 
Paving of the Road

The future cost of paving of the road was discussed.  Larry explained that it would cost approximately $125,000.00 in the event we would need to re-pave the road.  Richard Olsen (West Tisbury Highway Department)  felt the road is in good condition and should last at least 10 years or maybe indefinitely if properly maintained.

If the road needs to be re-paved each owner would have to come up with $5000.00.  Some members felt this could be a financial hardship and that we should start assessing everyone an extra amount to cover this future expense.  Others disagreed, saying we should not assess anyone for the re-paving of the road until it was imminent.  

Larry Cohan decided to take any informal non-binding vote on this issue.  When asked if owners wanted to start putting aside money toward future repaving the vote was 8 owners in favor of saving now and  4 owners were opposed. 
No action was taken at this time and this subject will be revisited at our next annual meeting.

Dues

If you need to arrange a payment plan for annual dues, please contact the secretary (Kathy Cordray) or the Clerk (Larry Cohan).  As of January 1, a lien will be place on any property for which dues have not been paid or for which payment plan has not been arranged and maintained.  A letter will be sent our on December 1st notifying anyone who is in arrears, that the lien will be issued in January.  Payments may be made without extra expense of the lien process up until the process is started.

Please feel free to contact me or Larry Cohan with any questions.

Kathy Cordray 508-693-3246  kathy@flyingskunk.com
Larry Cohan cell  617-877-7124

Sincerely,

Katherine Cordray

Secretary

